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     Registration Is Open! 
 

     Vacation Bible School is the week of 

    June 6-10, 2022, from 8:30am - Noon, 

        for children who have completed 

        Kindergarten through 6th grade. 
 

 (VBS for preschoolers is reserved for the children of our volunteers.) 
 

Registration is available at www.fbcf.org for both participants and volunteers.   
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Inside this issue: 

Special points of      
interest: 

• New Member Class 

begins June 5 

• Vacation Bible School 

will be June 6-10 

• Youth Camp will be 

June 13-17 

• Father’s Day is               

June 19 

• Regularly Scheduled 

Business Meeting is 

June 22 

• Baptism Sunday will 

be June 26 

Since the formation of the Pastor Search Committee (PSC) in late March, we have met several times 

to organize our work, assign roles and responsibilities, and study the Texas Baptist’s Pastor Search 

manual as our guide.  We also met with and received training from two Texas Baptist representatives.  

We are now ready to communicate with you three major milestones in the Pastor Search process that 

are on the near horizon for our congregation.  

First, the PSC is currently working to complete the Church and Community profiles.  Members of the 

team will be meeting with as many of the congregation as possible to discuss and document the 

church’s history, current status, and vision for God's future direction of our congregation.  We expect 

to have this step completed in mid June. 

Next, the PSC will be working with members of the church to build the Pastor Profile.  We will again 

be meeting with as many of the congregation as possible to discuss and document the qualifications of 

the pastor best suited to lead our congregation in the direction determined by the Community and 

Church profiles.  We want to complete this step by late June. 

Finally, by late July our third milestone will be to assess, together with the Finance and Personnel 

committees, whether we are able to proceed with the candidate assessment phase of our work. 

We realize this is a busy time of the year with vacation and family plans, but please make an extra ef-

fort to attend Sunday School and Special Called Church Business Meetings so you can participate in 

the search and provide valuable input to the process. 

Please remember to pray for the members of the team, for God’s wisdom and leading for ourselves 

and the entire church family. 

For questions, comments and suggestions please use the email:  FBCFTransitionTeam@gmail.com. 



Hello everyone!!  
 

Summer has unofficially arrived, at least by looking at the thermostat!  Talking with some friends and family who 
live in different parts of the state, it could be a lot worse, I really don't want to start seeing triple digit tempera-
tures so early in the year.  So I am THANKFUL,  Please continue to pray for RAIN!!  
 

I have been thinking of the relevance of our Women's Ministry. I compare our activities to before covid and after 
covid.  A lot of things have just come to a stop. Now it seems that getting things moving again  is like trying to 
push a train engine!  I know it is impossible for us to do that, but for the LORD there is nothing impossible. I 
would love to hear from y'all what type of activities we could/should try to schedule this summer.  I need ideas!! 
 

REMINDER: "Women of Joy" conference.  I have about 4 that have requested a ticket for this event.  At this 
point for a group of less than 10, each person will be making their own arrangements.   
 

DATES to REMEMBER:  

• Women of Joy - September 16-18, 2022 at the Henry B. Gonzalez Convention Center, San Antonio, Texas  

• Ongoing collection of Operation Christmas Child shoebox items. (see the bulletin board for ideas) 

Please remember to pray for all those on our prayer list and pray for the members of the Pastor Search Commit-
tee as they embark on the task of searching for the man God has for us.  If you have someone on the church 
prayer list, please keep the Office updated.  If you have any Women's Ministry ideas, please share with Sally 
Gaertner @ 361.290.1068 or Donna Arispe @ 210.560.9642. 

In HIS Service! 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY 

 

Dear FBC, 

Your continuing prayer support and financial giving allow us to continue to serve as your missionaries in the Philippines. We are so 

grateful for your ministry partnership! Paul finished teaching his first class at Baptist 

Bible College of Asia and we are trusting that God used that time to better prepare the 

students to serve Christ. We trust your investment in this mission work is bringing you 

great joy. 

Your Missionaries, 

Paul and Sherry Sudolcan  

PHILIPPINES MISSIONS 

Beginning June 5, 2022, each Sunday morning from 9:15-10:15, there will be a new in-person, seven-week Bible study class 

we are calling "The Church - A Place, A People." Anyone who is a new Christian and/or a new or prospective member of 

First Baptist Church Floresville is welcome to attend. However, almost anyone could use a refresher on this subject. Tom 

and Jean Harris are leading this class.  They can be reached at tomandjean777@gmail.com or 210-842-2115. The class will 

meet in the Annex Building. 

The Church -  

A Place,  A People 



June 2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

Schedule of  

Events 

  

Sunday 

•   9:15—Bible Study for all  

•  10:30—In-person Worship 

and online worship through 
Facebook LIVE 

 Tuesday 

• 5:30 — Choir practice 

  
 Wednesday  
 

•  6:30—Prayer Meeting/ 

Youth Bible Study 

 Weekly Activities 

•   Creative Hands—

Quilting Mondays at     
10:00 am 

•• Line Exercise Classes     

Mon, Tues. & Thurs. from  
9:30-10:30 am 

*Deacon of the Week 

 

    Facebook Live 

    Every Sunday 
 

 

 

Saturday, June 4 

Men’s Prayer  

Breakfast 

 

10:30 am 

8am 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

YOUTH TO SUMMER CAMP 
Bus Mtg 

6:30 pm 

*John Long 

*Bob Herndon 

*Danny Fenner 

*Bobby Etheridge 

  1   David Wallace 

1   Scott Davis 

1   Loree Dippary 

  8   Sue Tackitt 

  9   Tanja Olinick 

10   Holly Deaton 

10   Trudy Holt 

10   Lael Wilder 

11   Ron Bluff 

11   Bobby Etheridge 

11   Abigail Goldchuk 

12   Wanda Drewett 

13   LaJuana Newnam-   

       Leus 

13   Bud Petri 

14   Linda Downs 

14   Chris Moss 

14   Ellie Burris 

15   Nancy Pirtle 

16   Craig Davis 

16   Cyrus Gleeson 

19   Denis Gonzalez 

20   Sallie Bluff 

20   Janelle Pehl 

21   Becky Glenn 

24   Joshua Mosier 

25   Buddy Sellers 

27   Sarah Dundas 

28   Darrel Dundas 

28   Grace Lanning 

30   Winnie Talley  

Wednesday, June 22, 2022 

6:30 pm 

Presentation by the        
Nominating Committee  

Baptism 

Please note the Deacons 

Meeting is canceled for 

the month of June. 



First Baptist Church 

We’re on the Web 

and Facebook! 

wwW.FBCF.ORG 

Dr. Jim Browning, Interim Pastor 

210-417-6040 

Terry Smith, Worship Pastor 

830-391-3362 

Matt Keller, Family Pastor 

409-656-3089 

Penny Smith, Office Manager  

Christie Davis, Family Ministry Asst.  

Rosa Beltran, Custodian 

1115 B Street 

Floresville, TX  78114 

Phone: 830-216-4946 

Fax: 830-393-3613    

Because He First Loved Us 

BUILDING  

HIStory 
Original Loan Amount: 

$ 525,000.00 
  

May Loan Payment: 

$    5,000.00 
  

Current Loan Balance: 

$ 29,237.31 
  

“Take from among you an offering 
to the Lord. Whoever is of a willing 
heart, let him bring it as an offer-

ing to the Lord.”      Exodus 35:5a  

BUDGET-AT-A-GLANCE Actual Giving Receipts Required to Meet Budget 

April 2022 $  58,722.60 $      43,438.49 

YTD thru April 2022 $   210,120.70 $   173,753.96 

Online giving is an easy, convenient, 
and secure alternative to writing a 

check.  Go to the church’s web page, 
www.fbcf.org, or scan the QR code 

with your smart phone. 

 

Condolences go out to the 

family of Lee Roy Wagenfuehr, 

who passed away on May 3, 

2022.  

Also, condolences go out to 

the Rosalie Brumlow family, who passed away 

on May 16, 2022.  

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!! 

BAPTISM:                       LETTER:              

Ashley Malsack              Beverley Taylor  

67 County Road 145             636 Sunshine Meadow 

Floresville, TX 78114                      Adkins, TX 78101  

830-391-3835                                  702-419-7833  

Peggy Holley              Bud & Fay Petri 

904 Pine Street              306 Kerry Lane 

Floresville, TX 78114             Floresville, TX 78114 

210-848-4601              715-315-8411 

 Bro. Mike, Bro. Terry, Penny, the Pallbearers, the Kitchen Staff, and all those who 

helped with Mrs. Wagenfuehr’s funeral:  Thank you so much!  Mom loved her church and all 

the people at FBC.  God bless each of you, 

The Wagenfuehr and Manning Families 

Dear FBC Floresville, 

Thank you so much for all your support this year!  Your generosity in opening your church 

makes a difference in many lives. 

Natalie Carnes, Treasurer 

New Braunfels BSF Women’s Evening Class 

 

 

Dear Church Family, 

 I want to express my heartfelt thanks to many of you who prayed for my grandson, 

Skyler Smith, who passed away on April 28.  It meant so much to me and my family to know 

that many were praying for a miracle.  I was also deeply touched by the many beautiful       

sympathy cards and notes I received.  My church family is very important in my life. 

        Judith Smith 

Sunday, June 19, 2022 

How come God put all the vitamins 

in cabbage and nothing in candy? 

http://www.fbcf.org

